
Town of Summit  

 

The Town Board met in regular session on October 3rd, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the town fire hall.  President Frank 

Eccles absent, members Kathleen Quale and Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance 

officer, Calvin Pies, Arlo Anderson, Sandra Lowery, Connie Brotzel, Brittany & Josh Neuhard, Jim Thurman, 

Ciera Schwinger, David Cardwell, Nicki Mikkelson, Travis Benthin and Jason & Melissa Sackreiter with 

Whetstone Sanitation.         

 

 Quale called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Public communications: kids running around at night, another 

barking dog, garbage on lawn outside tribal house.         

 

Motion by Quale, second by Bauer to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion 

carried. *Insert Claims   

 

Old Business:  Fred Strasser chicken & geese issue-He is getting rid of them, only a couple geese left. 

 

Lisa Gonsalves property update-hold for Pete to see if they have contacted him 

 

Bill Thrun trailer issue-he has moved some but two more need to be moved, Dale will talk to him 

 

Cal’s fence target date is July 2023 

 

Northside addition progress report- hold for Pete or Tim 

 

City camera update- cameras are installed, one is on back order 

 

Summit sign proposals, hold for now, $45,000 Daktronics, Benchmark $10,000 plus other expenses would be 

total of $60,000 or more.  

 

Delinquent water bills were discussed.  

 

New business:  Building permits were approved for Denny Jensen and Brad & Norma Arend.   

 

Dakota Pump & Control estimates- hold per Josh 

 

George’s Sanitation has offered to sell his garbage truck to the Town for $30,000.   Not interested at this time.  

 

Whetstone Sanitation Quote- Motion by Quale, second by Bauer to approve the monthly garbage quote for 

$3,000.  Motion carried.  This is the same cost B&B Sanitation was charging.  Randy passed away and B&B is 

no longer able to do our garbage route.  Pickup will be weekly.  The pickup day will change to Thursdays in 

November and going forward.  The month of October will remain Fridays.  Backup day will be Friday if 

garbage cannot be picked up on Thursday.  Notice will be put on Facebook under Whetstone Sanitation/Valley 

Rental & Recycling.            

 

Ciera gave a daycare report. 

 

Maintenance report:   bulbs will be ordered for the xmas lights.  We will hold off on ordering new lights.  A 

concrete apron quote for $2,800 was approved for Francis & Maple location.  

 

Motion by Quale, second by Bauer to adjourn meeting. Motion carried. The next regular town board meeting 

will be Monday November 7th at 7:00pm at the town fire hall.   

Norma Arend, Finance Officer, Town of Summit  


